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THE adventures of Rollo Lenox Smeaton Aubrey,
Earl of Redgrave, and his bride Lilla Zaidie, daughter of the
late Professor Hartley Rennick, Demonstrator in Physical Science
in the Smith-Oliver University in New York, were first made
possible by that distinguished scientist's now famous separation
of the Forces of Nature into their positive and negative
elements. Starting from the axiom that everything in Nature has
its opposite, he not only divided the Universal Force of
Gravitation into its elements of attraction and repulsion, but
also constructed a machine which enabled him to develop either
or both of these elements at will. From this triumph of
mechanical genius it was but a step to the magnificent
conception which was subsequently realised by Lord Redgrave in
the Astronef. Lord Redgrave had met Professor Rennick, about a
year before his lamented death, when he was on a holiday
excursion in the Canadian Rockies with his daughter. The young
millionaire nobleman was equally fascinated by the daring
theories of the Professor, and by the mental and physical charms
of Miss Zaidie. And thus the chance acquaintance resulted in a
partnership, in which the Professor was to find the knowledge
and Lord Redgrave the capital for translating the theory of the
"R. Force" (Repulsive or Antigravitational Force) into practice,
and constructing a vessel which would be capable, not only of
rising from the earth, but of passing the limits of the
terrestrial atmosphere, and navigating with precision and safety
the limitless ocean of Space.

Unhappily, before the Astronef, or star-navigator,
was completed at the works which Lord Redgrave had
built for her construction on his estate at Smeaton, in
Yorkshire, her inventor succumbed to pulmonary complications
following an attack of influenza. This left Lord Redgrave the
sole possessor of the secret of the "R. Force." A year after the
Professor's death he completed the Astronef, and took her across
the Atlantic by rising into Space until the attraction of the
earth was so far weakened that in a couple of hours' time he was
able to descent in the vicinity of New York. On this trial trip
he was accompanied by Andrew Murgatroyd, an old engineer who had
superintended the building of the Astronef. This man's family
had been attached to his Lordship's for generations and for this
reason he was selected as engineer and steersman of the
Navigator of the Stars.

The excitement which was caused, not only in
America but over the whole civilised world, by the arrival of
the Astronef from the distant regions of space to which she had
soared; the marriage of her creator to the daughter of her
inventor in the main saloon while she hung motionless in a
cloudless sky a mile above the Empire City; their return to
earth; the wedding banquet; and their departure to the moon,
which they had selected as the first stopping-place on their
bridal trip—these are now matters of common knowledge. The
present series of narratives begins as the earth sinks away from
under them, and their Honeymoon in Space has actually begun.



WHEN the Astronef rose from the ground to
commence her marvellous voyage through the hitherto untraversed
realms of Space, Lord Redgrave and his bride were standing at
the forward-end of a raised deck which ran along about two-thirds
of the length of the cylindrical body of the vessel. The
walls of this compartment, which was about fifty feet long by
twenty broad, were formed of thick, but perfectly transparent,
toughened glass, over which, in cases of necessity, curtains of
ribbed steel could be drawn from the floor, which was of teak
and slightly convex. A light steel rail ran round it and two
stairways ran up from the other deck of the vessel to two
hatches, one fore and one aft, destined to be hermetically
closed when the Astronef had soared beyond breathable atmosphere
and was crossing the airless, heatless wastes of interplanetary
space.

Lord and Lady Redgrave and Andrew Murgatroyd were the only
members of the crew of the Star-navigator. No more were needed,
for on board this marvellous craft nearly everything was done by
machinery; warming, lighting, cooking, distillation and
re-distillation of water, constant and automatic purification of
the air, everything, in fact, but the regulation of the
mysterious "R. Force" could be done with a minimum of human
attention. This, however, had to be minutely and carefully
regulated, and her commander usually performed this duty
himself.
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